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THE SPIRIT 

       

   Thoughts from Pastor Robin 
 

 February is an unpredictable month in regards to weather.  It can “change on a dime.”  

As I have heard many people comment, “If you don’t like the weather, just wait and it will 

change.”  One minute we can experience snow – the next minute it’s rain and winds!  One 

day we may see bright sunshine – while the next is clouds and darkness.  We have learned a 

new weather term, “polar vortex.”  And we have experienced some of the coldest tempera-

tures on record. Times are changing and even the weather has become so unpredictable. 

 There are many things that are changing including technology, the way we see and 

understand food, the way we eat, the methods  in which we interact with one another.  Some-

times it seems like the world is going by at record speed and it can be unsettling.  Our young 

people are faced with an ever dizzying world in which there are new demands and expecta-

tions at every turn. 

 Throughout the month of February we will be continuing in the Season of Epiphany, a 

time of which God’s revelation of Jesus Christ is made known.  We see through this Light of 

Christ a God of love and care, grace and mercy.  This love is revealed so that all people may 

experience the life-changing and transformative power of the Messiah, our Savior. 

 I encourage you to “Come and See” the one thing that we can all count on!  Take a 

few extra minutes in your prayers to pray for someone in need.   Continue reading the Gospel 

of Matthew and learn how Jesus calls us to action for the sake of the world.  Take notes dur-

ing the sermons and go home and talk about it with your family over lunch.  Start a conversa-

tion at dinner with the question, “Where have you seen Christ today?” 

 Our faith can act like an anchor in a turbulent sea, a beacon that shines of safe harbor.  

Although much around us may shift and move with the time, our God’s love is steady and 

strong, constant and always available.  Let us take a moment to thank God for love that never 

fails, grace that is freely given this day and always.  AMEN 



 

 

 

The Time After Epiphany 

The time after Epiphany is a transitional time between the two 

great feasts of the church year—Christmas and Easter. It begins on 

January 7 and runs through the day before Ash Wednesday (aka 

Mardi Gras). This means that the season is of variable length, 

depending on the date of Easter. This year, there are seven Sundays 

in the season, just one short of the maximum possible. The first 

Sunday in the time after Epiphany celebrates the Baptism of Our 

Lord and the last one celebrates the Transfiguration of our Lord. (Note: this is different 

from the Roman Catholic calendar where the Transfiguration is celebrated on August 

6.) The color for each of these two Sundays is white, a color that suggests gladness, 

joy, and light. It is associated with the festivals of Christ. 

The color for the other Sundays in the time after Epiphany is green, 

which symbolizes growth. During this season, we think of two things: 

the growth of the Church as the Good News of Christ spread from 

its source in the Jewish community to all nations on earth and our 

own growth as disciples. This latter theme will be emphasized this 

year when several of our Gospel readings come from the Sermon 

on the Mount in Matthew 5. 

There are a number of lesser festivals and commemorations which fall during 

this period. The first is the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. It begins on January 18 

with the commemoration of the Confession of Peter that Jesus was “the Christ, the Son 

of the living God” (Matthew 16:16). It ends on January 25 with the commemoration of 

the Conversion of Paul on the road to Damascus (Acts 9:1-19). 

The Presentation of our Lord is celebrated on February 2, 

forty days after Christmas. Since this day falls on Sunday this 

year, we will celebrate it in our services. This marks the day that 

Mary and Joseph presented Jesus in the temple in accordance 

with Jewish law. They were met there by the prophetess Anna and 

by Simeon, who described Jesus as a “light for the nations” (Luke 

2:22-40). Because of this, the day is also known as Candlemas in the Western church. 

Traditionally it was the day that candles were blessed for use throughout the year in 

worship and at home. 

 AiM Linda  



1. True! Stephen Ministry is a lay caring ministry. Stephen Ministers are committed to providing 

Christian care for people who are experiencing many different needs. They are not counsel-
ors or therapists; rather, they are caring Christian friends who can offer a listening ear to help 
others through the tough times in life. 

2.  False! Confidentiality is the foundation of Stephen Ministry. If you are matched with a 

Stephen Minister, only three people in addition to you will know about that relationship: Pastor 
Robin, AiM Linda, and your Stephen Minister.  

3. Absolutely false! Pastor Robin will always be there if there is a crisis. But when you think 

about the number of people at Holy Spirit and the problems they each face, you can see that 
there just aren’t enough hours in the day for her to meet all the needs of everyone. Our 
Stephen Ministers are part of Holy Spirit’s pastoral care team. These Christian brothers and 
sisters love you and want to listen. When you are receiving care from one of them, Pastor 
Robin will still visit, but her visits can be less frequent because she knows you are in good 
hands.  

4. True. Stephen Ministers participate in supervision so that they can learn from and help other 

Stephen Ministers. Names of care receivers are NOT used in these meetings. The care re-
ceiver’s privacy is always respected and honored.   

5. False. The only one who may give out that information is you! In fact, you can put a full-page 

ad in The Carroll County Times if you want to! But no one involved in Stephen Ministry will 
answer any questions from anyone about who is or is not receiving care.  

 

How Much Do You Know About Stephen Ministry? 
It was just over a year ago that we began training our first group of Stephen Ministers. 

How much do you know about Stephen Ministry? Try the true-false quiz below to find out. Hey! 

No peeking! 

1. Stephen Ministers are trained lay people. 

2. Everyone in the congregation will know if I have a Stephen Minister. 

3. Pastor Robin will stop visiting me if I have a Stephen Minister. 

4. Stephen Ministers discuss their care receivers in supervision sessions. 

5. My family can find out if I have a Stephen Minister. 

If you are reading this online, click here to see the answers right-side-up! 

http://hslceldersburgmd.org/images/Feb14--SMQuiz.pdf


     Message from the President 

 

 

 A new year is underway and here at Holy Spirit we have many exciting and busy pro-

grams and ministries continuing from 2013.  In Christian education and Youth ministries we 

have a thriving preschool, multi-age Sunday School classes, Middle School Confirmation 

program, and High School Youth program. Our first team of Stephen ministers completed 

their training last year and new ministers will begin training this year.  A new Parish Nurse 

program was started, which offers blood pressure screenings and has plans to offer other 

health programs during the year.  We have other existing programs such as Social Ministry 

to reach out to those in need in our congregation and our community; and a Fellowship 

committee to offer congregational events.  The council and myself will work to keep these 

and all our existing programs functioning and the information about events and schedules 

available to the congregation. 

 Besides sustaining our existing ministries, the council will focus this year on reviving 

our Stewardship program; and working on our vision and direction in a strategic plan for 

the congregation.  All of our ministries both old and new can always use a helping hand, so 

if you feel you have talents that can be applied to any of our ministries; from singing in the 

choir, to service organizations for the Eldersburg  and Carroll County community, please 

seek a committee or council member to offer service.  Not only are we called to serve, but 

sometimes we find ourselves to be the ones who need to be served.  Our congregation’s 

ministries are here for you to be a “customer” as well. 

 When I was asked by my council peers to serve this year as president, I was not sure 

at first that I was the right person for the job.  But I looked around the table at the people 

who were asking me to do this, and I saw their trust in me in their eyes and was inspired!  I 

realized that I had been called to take this position and feel honored to be able to serve Holy 

Spirit in this capacity.  Besides, the hard work is done by all of you in the congregation: 

from making our services run smoothly on Sundays; being a Sunday school teacher or 

youth facilitator; to keeping our property and facilities safe and operational; to the personal 

care you provide to other congregation members and members in our community.  Thank 

you all for making my job easy! 

Peace to all, 

Will Stecher 



Property Committee Report 

 

January 1 –January 13, 2014 

Severe weather the first week of January caused 2 pieces of 

aluminum fascia to fall off the peaked part of the building over the front en-

trance to the worship center. Arrangements were made with a local contractor, 

Charm City Contracting, to make the repair. The pieces were salvageable and 

reattached on January 8th. 

This is my first report as the new Property Committee Chair at Holy Spirit. I 

look forward to joining with the hard working committee members in keeping 

our church and grounds in top condition. The Property Committee can always 

use more helping hands to assist our active group of volunteers .If you can 

help throughout the year; or are interested in helping on specific projects, or 

with a special skill, please see me, or contact me at lsuther@comcast.net.  

 

In Christ, 

Larry Suther 

  Music & Worship… 

 

I will again be the Chairperson of Music and                  

Worship….and again I am seeking to expand the list of  

volunteers that serve as Usher, Altar Care, Assistant Minis-

ter, Communion Assistant, Acolyte, Greeter, and Lector at 

both the early and late services; and Fellowship/Refreshments, Nursery, and 

Teller at the late service. 

If you are not on at least one of these lists, I ask you to give prayerful considera-

tion as to how you can serve. We can talk about what service area(s) would be 

the right “fit” for you. 

If you already serve in one or more of these areas, I ask you to consider adding 

your name to one other area of service. 

Catch me at church, slip a note in the offering plate, or call me…..410-795-

3415. 

 

Nancy Bowman 

Music & Worship 



 

 

Winter Coats/ Outwear Requested: 
 

Sharon Hindman, a congregation member and an elementary school teacher in 

Prince George's County School System, has noted the need for winter coats/jackets 

and other appropriate outerwear for a number of students at her school.  If you or 

your child has a warm coat/jacket, gently used but outgrown, please bring it to 

church and place it in the box at the back of the sanctuary. 

 
 

I am originally from Philadelphia, but I have been living in Mary-

land for almost 20 years. I have an extensive background working 

with intercity adolescents, in Baltimore and Philadelphia, providing 

guidance and education in the area of responsible decision making 

regarding sexual health issues. I have also worked extensively, on 

women's health issues, in various community health settings.  

 

One project I would like to pursue, as a focus for this committee, is 

identifying needy senior high school students, in our area, and 

providing them with the financial support for prom gowns, 

tuxedo rentals, flowers, etc., so that their senior prom is the 

wonderful experience that it should be. I hope to solicit help 

from some of the high school students in our congregation. 

Thank you! 

 

Stephanie Arnold 

Social Ministry introduces New Committee Chair 



Electronic Giving  

 
myEoffering 

Essential Understanding of Electronic Giving 

¶ myEoffering (electronic giving) refers to a process whereas church contribu-

tors opt to have their financial contribution withdrawn from a checking or 

savings account or process their contribution through a credit card transac-

tion. 

¶ myEoffering provides a secure web based platform in which contributors may privately and prayer-

fully make a one-time donation or set up their entire years contribution. myEoffering utilizes an 

easy to use schedule for contributors to commit to any fund such as quarterly debt reduction, capital 

campaign contributions or any periodic church contributions. 

¶  Compared to traditional offertory envelopes, myEoffering is a relatively new process. 

Benefits for your Church Community 

        Contributors using a form of electronic contributions tend to give more than contributors who give 

through traditional means. Communities using myEoffering has witnessed giving increases of over 50 

percent. This increase occurs because contributors have an opportunity to consciously plan and pray for 

the amount in which they contribute NOT give whatever is left in the checkbook or pant pockets on 

Sunday morning. Research shows that those who plan and give their gifts monthly give 40 percent 

more than those who give whatever they want or can on a week-to-week basis. 

         Prayerful consideration of giving to God first and seeing their contribution as more of an obliga-

tion enable contributors to witness a powerful sense of stewardship. 

         Consistent giving allows church communities the ability to better plan and consciously spend. 

         myEoffering allows fopr steady income throughout vacation season or snowbird season which 

ordinarily would have seen a significant decrease in donor participation. 

 

Mitt Taylor—Financial Secretary 

   Fellowship Committee 

 

Greetings Holy Spirit Friends and Family, 

My name is Jeff Romans and I have just been elected to the Church Council for a 

two-year term. My commitment to Holy Spirit Lutheran Church and its congrega-

tion is to communicate to ALL! As the newly-appointed liaison to the Fellowship 

Committee, I will do my best to keep you all up to date on opportunities for fel-

lowship with other members of our congregation. I also commit to listen to any 

concerns you may have and - most importantly - any ideas you may have for new 

fellowship opportunities. All ideas are welcome. As Pastor Robin says, "think out-

side the box!" Please feel free to drop me an email at: jdromans@comcast.net. I 

would love to hear from you and look forward to getting to know each one of you 

personally. 

 

Watch the church bulletin for details about our upcoming 

fellowship event, the Shrove Tuesday pancake supper. 

Look forward to seeing you there! 

Jeff Romans                      

mailto:jdromans@comcast.net


  Social Ministry 

 

During the months of February and March, the Social Ministry Team will be running concurrent pro-
jects that support HSLC's food ministry programs. One is the book sale that pays for items that are 
packed in the 72 bagged lunches assembled three times each year. This program is sponsored by 
ESCAPE. The lunches are delivered to St. Paul's Methodist Church in Sykesville and distributed 
from there. The second is the collection of nonperishable food for Carroll County Food Sunday 
(CCFS), a local food bank with its main distribution location in  
Westminster. 
 
January 26, 2014 - March 30,2014 
 
 
BOOK SALE FOR BAG MEALS      
 
 
Please begin bringing in your books, CD's, and other related items for the annual BOOK SALE. 
Books will be displayed on shelves at the back of the sanctuary. Items will have no price, but a 
goodwill offering is encouraged and will be gratefully accepted. PARTICIPATE AND ENJOY SOME 
GOOD READING AT AN ECONOMICAL PRICE. 
 
 
CARROLL COUNTY FOOD SUNDAY 

 
CCFS is a non-profit organization of volunteers and members of the community com-
ing together as neighbors to support county residents in meeting their emergency and 
supplemental food needs. The program's goal is to sustain health, good nutrition and 
energy, and raise human potential in a way that enhances human dignity. CCFS ac-
cepts monetary and non-perishable food donations. Approximately 94% of every dollar 

donated buys groceries. All donations stay in Carroll County and many food purchases support local 
business. 
 
All food donations should be the kind of nutritious, nonperishable food you would serve your own 
family. Below is a wish list of suggested items: 
 
CANNED FRUIT - CANNED VEGETABLES - CANNED TOMATO PRODUCTS and SPAGHETTI 
SAUCE - PASTA, PLAIN RICE, MACARONI and CHEESE - PEANUT BUTTER 
HOT and COLD CEREALS - CANNED SOUPS - CANNED TUNA, SALMON, CHICKEN, BEEF 
STEW, or any CANNED MEATS - SPAGHETTI in one pound boxes - CANNED BEANS 
 
Please place donations in the designated bin at the rear of the sanctuary. Be sure all food items are 
in date and undamaged. If you prefer to make a monetary donation, make the check payable to 
HSLC with Carroll County Food Sunday in the memo line, place the cash or check in an envelope 
with Carroll County Food Sunday on the front, and put it in the offering plate. 
 
If you have any questions about either project, please call Patsy Taylor at 410-795-2921, or email at 
pgallimore@comcast.net 

 
 

mailto:pgallimore@comcast.net


Stewardship ï What is it really? 

 

I can’t answer for everyone, but whenever I heard Stewardship mentioned, there was usu-

ally a speech about the yearly pledge that followed. So I was reluctant as a council mem-

ber to take the liaison position representing the Stewardship Committee. I started to re-

search what this term actually meant and discovered that it is much bigger than I imagined 

it would be. 

If we look at a simple definition it would say something like this; 

ñStewardship: 

1: the office, duties, and obligations of a steward 

2: the conducting, supervising, or managing of something; especially : the careful and re-

sponsible management of something entrusted to oneôs care.ò  

 

If we believe that God created everything, then it stands to reason that God owns every-

thing and we are merely custodians or managers of all that is entrusted to our care. So, at 

the macro-level, are we treating our planet the way we should and at the micro-level are 

we wasting anything? 

 

All of us came into this world with nothing but our soul and we are leaving the same way. 

I hope this doesn’t sound morbid, but it’s the truth. I think we have all heard of the three 

T’s: Time, Talent and Treasure and God has provided us with all three. The good steward 

is someone who is doing the best he can with the things that God has given him.  

Stewardship extends itself to everyday life. Think about this; how many times have you 

let someone ahead of you in a checkout line or in traffic? What about giving someone di-

rections to where they needed to go even though you were late for a meeting? The list can 

go on and on. 

 

I would like to hear from our members to get their take on what Stewardship really is.  

 

My council email address is: stewardship@hslceldersburgmd.org 

To be continued… 

 

 

Thanks and may God Bless. 

Bill Miller  

mailto:stewardship@hslceldersburgmd.org


 



Preschool News for February: 

 

The children have been talking about the season and the weather.  They have made many dif-

ferent snow pictures and painted with ice paint.  The children continue to learn their letters, 

numbers, colors and sight words. The teachers will continue to evaluate the children for con-

ferences in March.   

Each class will be celebrating Valentine’s Day with cards and fun activities and projects. 

February is our healthy themed month.  We will talk about our teeth, heart and the good 

foods we eat. 

Our fundraiser with Joe Corbi’s was a success thanks to all who helped us out by purchasing 

their products.    We are planning another restaurant event in February 24 to Panera’ s , watch 

for more details.    

We have been very busy enrolling 5 new students and enrolling for next years classes.  We do 

have openings in all our classes for next year if you know anyone who has a child 2 to 4 

years old and are looking for a preschool please have them call the preschool office @ 410-

795-2287 

 

February Birthdays and Anniversary's 
 

  February 1 – Alexandra Brown 

February 13 – Brian Bowman 

   February 16 – Daniel Markosky  

February 28 – Milt Taylor 

 
February 21 - Thelma & George Moeller 

 

To be added to the monthly Birthday and Anniversary 

List 

Please contact the office @  

410-795-6333 -Or– hslc.eldersburg@comcast.net 



 
 

Church & Village: Partners in Ministry 
January 2014 

 
 
AARP Driver Safety, Smart Driver Course 
Do you need a behind-the-wheel refresher?  Attend this course on January 23 from 10 a.m. to 3:30 
p.m. (lunch on your own) at the Carroll Lutheran Village Wellness Center. Keep your driving knowledge 
and skills current, learn safety plans in all driving situations and adopt strategies to help reduce the 
chance of becoming involved in an accident. This course is open to all older members of the Carroll Lu-
theran Village corporation churches. Cost is $15 for AARP members and $20 for non-members. Advance 
registration and payment is required.  Seating is limited.  Contact the Wellness Center at 443-605-1070 
or registration@clvillage.org to register or for more information. 
 
Youth Volunteers 
Now is the time for high school students to begin thinking about summer volunteer positions to get 
those required service hours.  All volunteers must complete an application and orientation session.  The 
application may be completed online at www.clvillage.org. Please contact the Volunteer Coordinator at 
443-605-1011 or volunteer@clvillage.org for more information or a paper application. 
 
CLV Debuts New Web Site 
Carroll Lutheran Village launched a new web site January 6.  The new site includes a listing of the Lu-
theran churches that form the corporation that owns the Village with links to the church web sites or 
Facebook pages, if applicable. The new site also includes online application forms for employment and 
ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛǎƳΣ ǾƛǊǘǳŀƭ ǘƻǳǊǎΣ ŀ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ ŦŜŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜΩǎ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ŎƻƳǇƻƴŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ 
makes the site compatible with most smartphones. See it today at www.clvillage.org. 
 
[ŜŀǊƴ ŀōƻǳǘ //w/ǎ ŀƴŘ !ƎƛƴƎ ŀǘ aL[[9wΩ{ Dw!b¢ 
Carroll Lutheran Village is expanding its mission with the development of The Lutheran Village at 
aL[[9wΩ{ Dw!b¢ ƛƴ 9ƭƭƛŎƻǘǘ /ƛǘȅΣ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴ ŎƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ нлмпΦ  ¢ƘŜ aL[[9wΩ{ Dw!b¢ ǘŜŀƳ ƛǎ 
offering two workshops at First Lutheran Church in Ellicott City. 
ά¢ƘŜ !./ǎ ƻŦ //w/ǎέ will be held on Thursday, January 23 at 1:30 p.m. Learn the differences be-

tween the various types of continuing care retirement communities (CCRCs) and the benefits 
that each offer so you can make the best personal choice as you plan for retirement.  

ά¢ƘŜ ¢ǊǳǘƘǎ ϧ /ƻƴǎŜǉǳŜƴŎŜǎ ƻŦ !ƎƛƴƎέ will be held on Wednesday, February 26 at 1:30 p.m. Diet 
and exercise, finding purpose, and having a strong social support system are important parts of 
aging well and living longer. The only thing within our control as we age is how we prepare for it. 
A panel of experts discusses how to make and execute a plan that can positively affect how you 
age. 

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ¢ƘŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ ŀǘ aL[[9wΩ{ Dw!b¢Φ !ŘǾŀƴŎŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ 
required by calling 1-877-461-8933.   
 
Save the Date 
The 17th Annual Carroll Lutheran Village Golf Tournament is scheduled for Friday, June 6 at The Links at 
Gettysburg. Golfer and sponsorship information is available at www.clvillage.org or by contacting 
Monica at 410-848-0090. 

mailto:registration@clvillage.org
http://www.clvillage.org
mailto:volunteer@clvillage.org
http://www.clvillage.org
http://www.clvillage.org


Contact Information for Holy Spirit Lutheran Church 

 

Address: Holy Spirit Lutheran Church 

                2205 Old Liberty Road 

                Eldersburg, MD 21784 

 

Church Office Phone: (410) 795-6333 

Preschool Office: (410) 795-2287 

 

Email: 

Pastor: hslc.pastor@comcast.net 

AiM: aim@hslceldersburgmd.org 

Parish Administrator: hslc.eldersburg@comcast.net 

www.hslceldersburg.org 

For Bulletin Announcements of Newsletter  

Submissions 

 

To send your electronic version , please send them to the 

church office. 

Printed copies may be left in the Parish Administrators mail-

box. 

   Inclement Weather Policy 

 

          Holy Spirit Lutheran church will follow local weather advisories and will close for 

all activity when the Carroll County school system is closed.  For Sunday morning 

worship, the Pastor and Church President will confer and make decisions regarding 

adjusted or canceled events.                                                                                                      

           Please check your local news, refer to the church website, and check Facebook for 

current and up to date information. When possible, a phone tree call will also be 

placed including additional information and rescheduled activity notice. 
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